
 
CITIZENS POLICE REVIEW BOARD MEETING 

CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE 
CITY HALL 8TH FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM 

100 NORTH ANDREWS AVENUE 
FT. LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33301 

JULY 13, 2009 – 7:00 P.M. 
 
 
  1/09 – 12/09 
  Cumulative Attendance 
Board Members Attendance P A 
Alan Stotsky, Chair P 7 0 
Eileen Helfer, Vice Chair P 6 1 
Capt. Eric Brogna  A 3 4 
Lt. Mike DiMaggio A 4 3 
Det. Nina Justice  P 7 0 
Patrick Kerney P 5 2 
Edwin P. Parke A 6 1 
Adriane Reesey  P 7 0 
George Trodella P 5 0 
 
Staff  
Det. McCarthy 
Sgt. Martinez 
B. Chiappetta, Recording Clerk, Prototype, Inc. 
 
 
Communication to the City Commission 
 
None  
 
A. Roll Call 
 
Chair Stotsky called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and determined that there were 
six members present, which constituted a quorum.   
 
B. Approve Minutes from the Board’s June 2009 Meeting 
 
Motion made by Mr. Trodella, seconded by Ms. Helfer, to approve the minutes of the 
Board’s June 2009 meeting.  In a voice vote, Board unanimously approved.   
 
C. General Information 
 
Sgt. Martinez announced there would be no meeting in August. 
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D. Review the Following Internal Affairs Investigation 
 

1. I.A. Case Number:  07-190 
Complainant: Watson Pierre  
Allegation: Failure to account for, or to make prompt and 

true return of any money or property received, 
found, or confiscated in an official capacity 

Officers: Richard Rivera 
 Jason Maldonado  
Disposition: Unfounded 
Allegation: Falsification of an official report 
Officer: Richard Rivera 
Disposition: Unfounded 
 

Chair Stotsky asked about the “inconclusive” lie detector test.  Sgt. Martinez explained 
that the results of a lie detector test were sometimes not definitive.   
 
Mr. Trodella felt that Mr. Pierre should have reported his money was missing when he 
was released from BSO incarceration and given his property back.   
 
Chair Stotsky was very surprised that Mr. Pierre was walking around with no money on 
him.  Sgt. Martinez explained that when a person was booked, usually the booking clerk 
took money and personal effects and filled out the booking property receipt, which the 
booked person signed.  When someone left, he or she signed the form again to confirm 
the correct personal effects were returned.    
 
Motion made by Mr. Kerney, seconded by Ms. Reesey, to support the findings of 
Internal Affairs.  In a voice vote, Board unanimously approved.   
 
Board Discussion 
 
Ms. Reesey asked Board members to go to www.TheSmartRide.org and make a 
pledge; she would be rider 113.  
 
There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 
p.m. 
 
[Minutes prepared by J. Opperlee, ProtoType Services] 


